
WAC 173-208-060  Delegation procedure.  (1) Upon receipt of any 
application for authorization, the department shall review such appli-
cation, and if necessary, require additional information to make a de-
termination thereon.

(2) Upon notification by the department that all information re-
quired by it has been received, the applicant shall twice publish no-
tice of the application for authorization in a newspaper of general 
circulation in the area to which the request relates, providing thirty 
days for written comments on the request to be received by the depart-
ment. Such notice shall be in a form provided by the department. In 
addition to such publication, a copy of such notice shall be mailed by 
the applicant to the governing body of each sewer district and of gen-
eral purpose government, all or a portion of which lies within the ju-
risdictional boundaries to which the request relates.

(3) After review of the completed application and of comments 
timely received in response to the notice provided for above, the de-
partment shall either deny the request, giving its reasons therefor, 
find that there is sufficient public interest to warrant holding a 
public hearing on the application, or issue an order approving the 
same in whole or in part.

(4) If a public hearing is held upon proper notice, the depart-
ment shall afford interested parties the opportunity to present their 
views on the application, and, upon review of all information gath-
ered, shall either deny the application or issue an order approving 
the same.

(5) Any approval order issued by the department hereunder shall 
contain conditions and restrictions relative to the administration of 
the permit program and shall be binding upon the municipality so long 
as such approval remains in effect. Said approval order may subse-
quently be altered or amended in whole or in part to reflect changes 
in applicable laws, regulations, or policies relating to water pollu-
tion control. The department shall give the municipality thirty days 
notice of any contemplated amendments, unless an emergency precludes 
the giving of such notice, and will invite comments from the munici-
pality.
[Order DE 75-10, § 173-208-060, filed 4/30/75.]
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